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Tracey Bemey 
Environmental Protection Agency, 
Office of Licensing and Guidance, 
PO Box 3000, 
Johnstown Castle Estate, 
Co. Wexford . 

Your Reference - N/A 
Our Reference - BB/DD/86 

April 27”, 2005 

Re: Waste Licence Application, 
Road Lower, Clondalkin, Dublin 22. 

Dear Ms. Bemey, 

In relation to the above waste application please find below a list of our 
observations. 

The surface water from the site will be discharging to the South Dublin County 
Council surface water sewer, which serves the Ballymount Industrial Estate, via 
an oil interceptor and silt trap. This surface water sewer discharges into the 
Ballymount Stream, which in turn discharges into the Camac River. The site is 
located within the sub-catchment River Camac which is a tributary of the River 
Liffey, a Salmonid system. 

BAT mitigation measures must be fully implemented to ensure protection of the 
downstream surface water system. It is important to note that comprehensive on 
site housekeeping and infrastructural initiatives are required in order to achieve 
this goal. Some areas of concern would be effective separation of wastewater 
streams (foul water from surface water) and the management of on-site leachate, 
hazardous liquid and runoff from site operations such as vehicle washing and 
road sweeping. It would also be prudent to carry out a daily visual check on all 
surface water discharges as well as carrying out quarterly analysis for the 
parameters set out in EPA Waste Licence 208-I. 

If all mitigation measures outlined are adhered to, the Board has no objections to 
the proposed redevelopment. 

Yours sincere 

The Eastern Regional 
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